
D860716 
 
 
 
 
Honorable Lando W. Zech, Jr. 
Chairman 
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, D. C. 20555 
 
Dear Mr. Zech: 
 
SUBJECT:  ACRS COMMENTS ON THE RESTART OF DAVIS-BESSE NUCLEAR POWER 
STATION,  
          UNIT 1 
 
During its 315th meeting, July 10-12, 1986, the Advisory Committee on 
Reactor  
Safeguards completed its review of the actions taken to resolve concerns  
raised as a result of the loss of feedwater event at the Davis-Besse 
Nuclear  
Power Station on June 9, 1985.  The Committee had the benefit of 
discussions  
with representatives of the Toledo Edison Company (Licensee) and of the 
NRC  
Staff.  A Subcommittee toured the facility and met in Oak Harbor, Ohio on  
October 4, 1985.  This matter was previously considered during the 306th 
ACRS  
meeting, October 10-12, 1985, and the 309th ACRS meeting, January 9-11, 
1986,  
and at Subcommittee meetings on February 6 and June 27, 1986 in 
Washington,  
D.C.  During our review, we had the benefit of the documents referenced. 
 
Following the event at the Davis-Besse Plant on June 9, 1985, the 
Director of  
the Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation issued a 10 CFR 50.54(f) letter  
identifying general areas of concern which must be addressed by the 
Licensee  
in its response to the NRC regarding this event, and confirming that 
restart  
of the plant was subject to prior NRC approval. 
 
In response, the Licensee filed the Davis-Besse Course of Action report 
dated  
September 10, 1985, with subsequent amendments.  The NRC Staff's 
evaluation  
of the Course of Action report is contained in the Safety Evaluation 
Report  
Related to the Restart of Davis-Besse Nuclear Power Station, Unit 1, 
Follow- 
ing the Event of June 9, 1985 (NUREG-1177). 
 



The Licensee has conducted an extensive investigation of the event and 
has  
made major modifications to its management and maintenance structures.   
Further, the Licensee has undertaken an in-depth System Review and Test  
Program, has initiated a configuration management program, and has 
undertaken  
major plant improvement and modification programs.  Completion of some of  
these improvements and modifications is expected to extend beyond plant  
restart. 
 
One of the proposed improvements is the addition of an emergency depres- 
surization system which, in view of certain characteristics of this 
plant,  
such as its not totally safety grade electric auxiliary feedwater pump, 
its  
intermediate pressure safety injection system, and its single train PORV  
blowdown arrangement, appears to have merit if properly engineered.  We 
wish  
to be kept informed of the NRC Staff's review.  
 
Based on our evaluation of the Licensee's actions and our evaluation of 
the  
review of these actions by the NRC Staff, we conclude that, if the 
Licensee  
implements the commitments identified in NUREG-1177, the Davis-Besse 
Nuclear  
Power Station can resume operation without undue risk to the health and  
safety of the public. 
 
Though not directly related to the restart issue, we note that we 
expressed  
concern in our letter of November 14, 1985 that the implications of the  
incident investigation of the Davis-Besse event seemed not to be 
proceeding  
to a focused conclusion.  Chairman Palladino assured us, in his letter of  
January 23, 1986, that this would be accomplished in the SER for Davis-
Besse. 
We are considering this SER as part of our continuing interest in the 
Inci- 
dent Investigation Team process. 
 
                                     Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
                                     David A. Ward 
                                     Chairman 
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